Due to Mr. Hampton, Mr. Locke. Mr. Walters and Ms. Smith being absent, there was no regular meeting. Mayor Mohler, Mr. Loomis and Mr. Redfern were present. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney Edwards were also present. A special Meeting will be scheduled for February 26th before the Workshop Meeting.

First up, Michael Salvadore with American Structure Point, was present to discuss what happened with the grant for the Appalachian Community Grant.. He went on with a lengthy explanation of what all led up to him making a mistake and telling the Village on the 6th of December they could still submit for the grant. There was still a step that hadn't been done that he forgot. This step was finding the correct entity for signing the sub recipient agreement. There was a two-step process that every community had to go through in order to get matched with a lead applicant and sign a non-binding MOU before the application was to be submitted. The MOU was never signed. Therefore, it wasn't submitted under Ross County.

Barb Harrison, from Buckeye Hills, was present to discuss more funds coming. Emma Yager and Brad Peoples, from Buckeye Hills, will be working with this community moving forward.

Jeff Dennis was present and wanted to know why he or the other businesses downtown were not notified and asked to join the other meetings that took place. Mrs. Tumblin and Michael Salvadore explained that they were phone/zoom calls. Mr. Salvadore explained that it wasn't really for the public, not that there was anything to hide, just detailed discussion on what the Village would need to do.

Chief Darrell Wallace stated they had cable wires broken on garage doors again. He had JW's come in and the barrels that everything is lined up on, had bad castings. He also stated that 212's electrical system went out. The Easter Egg hunt will be March 30th, it was posted to Facebook, the picture program will be March 2, and a boot drive that day as well.

Chris Iocone was present to introduce himself. He is a Morgan County Deputy Sherriff. He would like to join The Crooksville Police Dept.

With no further discussion, the meeting came to a completion.

Chris Mohler

Mayor

Courtney Edwards
Courtney Edwards

Fiscal Officer